
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, DC 20580

March 16, 2023

Reed Rubinstein
America First Legal Foundation
611 Pennsylvania Ave #231
Washington, DC 20003

Re: FOIA-2023-00782

Dear Mr. Rubinstein:

On March 14, 2023 we received your request, under the Freedom of Information Act
("FOIA"). In that request, you asked that we waive any fees incurred in processing your request.

We are denying your request for a fee waiver because you do not qualify for a fee waiver
and re-categorizing you as an "Other" requester. See 5 U.S.C. § 552 (a)(4)(A)(iii). In the
meantime, we will continue processing your request according to FOIA guidelines. If you have
any questions about the way we are handling your request or about the FOIA regulations or
procedures, please contact Anthony Ellis at rellis@ftc.gov.

If you are not satisfied with this response to your request, you may appeal by writing to
Freedom of Information Act Appeal, Office of the General Counsel, Federal Trade Commission,
600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC 20580, or via email at FOIAAppeal@ftc.gov,
within 90 days of the date of this letter.  Please enclose a copy of your original request and a
copy of this response. 

You also may seek dispute resolution services from the FTC FOIA Public Liaison
Richard Gold via telephone at 202-326-3355 or via e-mail at rgold@ftc.gov; or from the Office
of Government Information Services via email at ogis@nara.gov, via fax at 202-741-5769, or via
mail at National Archives and Records Administration, Office of Government Information
Services (OGIS), 8601 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740. Please note that the FOIA
Public Liaison’s role relates to comments, questions or concerns that a FOIA Requester may
have with or about the FOIA Response. The FOIA Public Liaison’s role does not relate to taking
action in matters of private controversy nor can they resolve individual complaints.

Sincerely,

/s/ Goldie V. WalkerRAE

Goldie V. Walker
Acting Assistant General Counsel


